
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School News 

Class Attendance Winner 

This week’s best attended class is Early Years with: 

99.25% Attendance 

Keep it up! 

   
Also, Well done to everyone for getting into school at 

08:45. It makes such a difference!  

Breakfast Club & CAST 

 

Drop & Play: Mon-Fri 8.30am-8.45am  

Breakfast club: Mon-Fri 7.50am-8.45am  

CAST times: Mon-Thurs 3.15pm-4.15pm or  

3.15pm-5.30pm. 

 

If you would like your child to attend Breakfast Club, 

Drop & Play or CAST, please book a place using the app. 

All clubs are open to reception through to year 6 children  

only. 

  Important Notices 
 

 

Please take extra care when dropping off and  

collecting children at the start and end of the school 

day.  

 

The beginning and end of the school day are busy 

times for pedestrians and vehicles outside the 

school.  Please remember to:  

• Always park and turn legally around the school. 

• Never double park as it puts children at risk. 

• Manoeuvres such as U-turns and three-point 

turns are dangerous. 

• Never park in a bus zone. 

• Make sure your children use the rear footpath 

side door to get in and out of the car. 

 

Thank you. 

 

Tuesday 27th September— 9:30 Harvest Assembly 

Friday 14th October -4:30-6 Scary School Disco  

Tuesday 18th and Thursday 20th October—Parents Evening 

Friday 21st October - Scary ‘Break the Rules’ Day and Cake 

Sale after school   

Monday 24th – Friday 28th October—Half Term 

Monday 31st October—Inset Day 

Wednesday 2nd November – 7:30pm PTA AGM 

Friday 25th November - possible Coffee church 

Saturday 10th December - Christmas Bazaar  

 

Harvest Festival—we warmly encourage any food dona-
tions for the Harvest Assembly on Tuesday. All donations 
to be bought to the Percy Collett Room on Monday morn-
ing.  

Dear Parents, 

 

Next Tuesday, the school Harvest service is taking place at the Church of St Mary. The service will begin at 09:30 

with families welcome to attend.  

 

Mr Awadh’s football club is happening every Thursday straight after school. If you would like your child to attend, 

please sign up to the first CAST session using the Parent App. 

 

We have some important staffing changes to share with you. From next week, Mrs Wells will be the new school Spe-

cial Educational Needs Coordinator (SENCo). Mrs Wells is an incredibly experienced teacher and will be taking over 

this role from Miss Airey. Should you wish to contact Mrs Wells, her email address is sendco@charltonono.co.uk or 

feel free to speak to the school office and we will pass your message on. Mrs Wells’ contracted day as the school 

SENCo will be every Thursday.  

Miss Airey will be the year one and two class teacher throughout the week.  

 

On Monday, we are having the school eco-council elections. All children can stand with one pupil being voted in from 

each class.   

Finally, I would like to inform you that the PTA AGM will be taking place this year on Wednesday 2nd November at 

7.30pm in the Percy Collett room. 

 

Have a great weekend 

Mr Griffin   

mailto:sendco@charltonono.co.uk


Year 3 & 4 

Year 3 and 4 have been exploring and learning about 

hundred and thousands numbers. This week we used 

base ten to build 3 and 4 digit numbers and identifying 

the value of each section.  

 

Safeguarding 
 

Please contact Miss Giles, Mrs Clarke or Mr Griffin should you have any safeguarding concerns. Heather 

Phillips is our Safeguarding Governor, and she can also be contacted via the school office.  

Year 5 & 6 

This week, pupils in Year 5 and 6 went on a scavenger hunt on 
the field, trying to find illustrations of animals and plants from 
our English text, 'The Lost 
Words', and metaphors 
and similes to describe 
them. They had great fun, 
and were remarkably 
speedy at finding them!  
 
 
 

Year 1 & 2 Early Years 

 

This week in FSU as part of our Harvest theme we have 
made vegetable soup. The children helped grate the car-
rot, parsnip, potato  and onion, then we added water 
( stock) and boiled it in a pan. Delicious!  

  
 

In Year 1 and 2 we have been exploring clay. We used differ-
ent tools to create patterns and to join the clay together. 
Today, we made a pinch pot marmalade jar for Paddington! 
We had to use our fingers to carefully shape the bowl.   

 

 

Class Value Reason 

Early Years Love (of 
Learning) 

Oscar—for coming back 
to school with confidence 
and eager to listen and 
learn.  

Year 1 & 2 Kindness Huxley—for showing lots 
of kindness to his 
friends.  

Year 3 & 4 Kindness Evelyn Taylor—For sup-
porting Martha Matthews 
at Breakfast Club. 

Year 5 & 6 Kindness Neive—Showing kindness 
to others in the class.  
 

Celebrations this week    


